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Editor's Note

This issue consists of both numbers 1 and 2, volvune 7, of the Jean Rhys 
Rßview. After an extended interruption we are delighted to be able to offer 
a broad and colorful range of research and interpretations of Rhys's work. 
Volumes 8, 9, and 10 will also be published as double issues, in order to 
bring the Review back to its regular schedule as quickly as possible.

Two themes link the contents of this volume: questions of moral 
understanding and of spiritual experience and practice, and the contrapuntal 
nature of Rhys's Caribbean and European identities. Sue Thomas's superb 
research yields a new understanding of the history of Rhys's family in 
Dominica and of the ways in which Rhys dealt with that history. Johanna 
Keller's -two poems are spirited and generous acts of empathy for Julia 
Martin (After Leaving Mr. Mackenzie), and Miss Verney ("Sleep It, Off Lady"). 
Betsy Berry explores the profound influences of French and British 
naturalism on Rhys's, work, in an engaging study of the connections between 
Zola, CSeorge Moore's Esther Waters, and Voyage in the Dark. Elaine Savory 
offers a challenging examination of Rhys's usê  of her very personal and 
particular understanding of obeah as spiritual practice in her work, and her 
strong connection’s to other_writers of the Caribbean. Finally, Judy Little 
places Rochester's moral tragedy within the context of his own cultural 
heritage, and scrutinizes the allusions to Macbeth which she finds in his 
narrative.
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With this issue, we introduce a new -section, "Reflections & Responses,"
,which will consist of comments, exchanges, and considerations of Rhys 
criticism, positions on Rhys and her work, and brief notes concerning 
various literary, historical, or biographical connections. In this issue; 
Elaine Savory and Martien Kappers consider two books. Critical Perspectives 
on Jean Rhys, edited by Pierrette Frickey, and Jan Brokken's Goedenavond, 
Mrs. Rhys.

The issue also includes a "Queries and Announcements" section. With this 
expansion of the Review's format, we look forward to providing an open forum 
for active dialogue and debate among those engaged in Rhys's work.


